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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST MEETING HELD BY ZOOM ON MONDAY 10th MAY 2021 AT 6pm

1. Welcomes and Apologies
Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair)

Dr Dennis Cox (DC)

Ms Val Bethell (VB).

Mr Rod Smith (RS)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC) 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH)
Mr Julian Perry (JP)
Apologies had been received from Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer) and Mr Henry Tomlinson (HT).
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL)

Due to further Covid 19 restrictions the Trust had referred to the Charity Commission’s guidance on conducting a meeting without face-to-face contact.  There was no clause in the Trust’s governing documents to permit other means of meeting but Trustees decided to deal with the business of the meeting by Zoom to demonstrate good governance of the charity.
The meeting was declared quorate.

JH declared a conflict of interest one under item 9 ‘Grants’
2. Minutes of Meeting on 8 March 2021
No amendments had been proposed since the minutes went out to Trustees. They were therefore declared as a true record. As there weren’t any amendments today, the minutes would be signed off when Trustees next meet in person.  

A.P.  JL to upload the last meeting’s minutes onto the website.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

Most items had been covered elsewhere on the agenda 

Action on the fallen tree in the Wilderness was still pending; Trustees were waiting for lockdown restrictions to be lifted before Fran Cousins could tackle the job.
NM reported that the grass in the Orchard looked good, but noted some Alexanders creeping in which needed controlling.  Trustees asked if Dylan Bakker could update us regarding when and how many cuts there will be this summer? A.P.  JL to ask Dylan for an update on his mowing schedule.
The idea of installing a defibrillator remained on hold.  So far two possible locations had been discussed, which were the pub car park or the beach café.  DC updated the meeting with some practical information. He reported that the basic cost of the machine itself was around £1,000. However, it required a special heated box for storage. This kept it warm and provided electricity si it remained fully charged.  This container costed around £500 and had to be connected to a permanent electricity supply.  DC awaited a response from the British Heart Foundation, whose scheme would fund half the cost of the machine and also offered training in its safe use. Trustees agreed to postpone a decision until DC had obtained all the facts from the British Heart Foundation
NM reported that Alan Burnage had completed his film about long running and had thanked her for the use of the beach.
J L wrote to TH1 as he had chased East Suffolk Council (ESC) to repair the drainage outside the property.  This hadn’t been fixed yet but it was on has been very dry it wasn’t clear whether the problem was worse or better.  NM reported that it looked like churned up mud most of the time. JL understood that the work remained on a waiting list without an estimate for completion. Trustees decided that no further action was to be taken, for the time being.
4. Clerk’s Report

The Clerk’s report had been circulated.  Most of the issues reported on were covered elsewhere on the meeting’s agenda.

The Trustees noted that Aaron Nobbs had conducted an electrical survey at 1 Maison Dieu. There had also been some minor repairs ordered by C & S for 2 Town House. 
5. Car Park/Beach
Trustees discussed parking, as it is was a current issue, always had been and was further exacerbated by lockdown.  There were numerous ‘no parking overnight’ notices all round the car park, but vans still do. NM stated that she was not prepared to ask anyone to tackle owners about this and risk unpleasantness or worse. She indicated that more signage could be arranged, but felt that it was unlikely to make a difference.  NM also stated that height and width barriers weren’t feasible as refuse collection and emergency vehicles needed access.  In addition we could not stick notices on vehicles as we could be accused of causing damage.  GA suggested that we could use the massage of ‘Keep Dunwich Special – No Overnight Parking’ in addition to the existing signage. This could be placed on the left hand (land) side of the entrance track to the car park. A.P.  JP offered to use his artistic skills to produce a design. This could then be considered at the next meeting.
The Trustees had all agreed that the Dunwich Dynamo in July could use the car park overnight. However, it was stressed that this was not an automatic approval, but was to be re-considered each year. 
6. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

This item was reported in the confidential minutes.
7. Governance

There weren’t any current governance issues that needed to be discussed, nor any new matters raised by Trustees.  NM reminded the meeting that all policies and the risk register were due to be re-examined at the July meeting.  

No plans had been made to hold an Open Meeting this year. Trustees hoped that one could be held next year.
8. Housing

The Electrical Installation Condition Report (EICR) at 1 Town House was carried out at the end of April and proved satisfactory. 
9.  Grants

This item was reported in the confidential minutes.

10.  AOB 

Kirsty Wilmot from Suffolk Wildlife Trust had asked for permission to set up a stand and run some activities on the beach.  Kirsty was taking on SWT coastal learning work in the coming months.  She said: “As part of our 60th Anniversary celebrations we would like to have an event on the morning of 6th June for families to gather and celebrate the Trust’s work. It will not be a big event but we hope to gather a handful of families together to do some craft activities and beach combing, and looking for signs of coastal wildlife. We will be following the government’s Covid guidelines for all our events and hope to be able to give the café and pub some footfall if both are open by then. I would be grateful if you could run this by your trustees and let me know.”  NM asked the Trustees if they were happy with this event.  They approved unanimously.
Trustees also discussed recent sightings of a Sea Eagle around Middleton Moor.
11.  Date of Next Meeting

All being well, the next meeting would be held on Monday the 12th July 2021 at 6 p.m. in the Reading Room.  
 Signed: …................................................................   Dated: …................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, Millpost Cottage, Butts Road, Spexhall, Suffolk, IP19 8QS
Tel:  07779 585316        Email: clerk@dunwichtowntrust.org
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